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Dear Residents,

Now that inclement, cold weather is upon us, please be prepared. 

Make sure you have the following items:

-Water - one gallon of water for drinking and sanitation

-Food - at least a three-day supply of non-perishable food
-Flashlight
-First aid kit
-Extra batteries
-Manual can opener 

-Cell phone with chargers and a backup battery

-Battery backup for medical devices

Our maintenance crew uses a snow blower on the porches to expedite snow removal. 

You must clear your porch (the concrete slab in front of your door) of all items.

Make sure your door mats are off the porch. Mats left on the porch can break the snow blower and you will incur charges for any damages.

-If you need help moving heavy items to the side of your apartment, please let us know.

The Community Room is your Warming and Emergency Center.

If the power goes out, please go to the Community Room. 

Tis the Season!
During this Holiday Season, please be aware that many of our Stern Village friends may need a helping hand or a kind word. People may forget what you said, but they will never forget how you made the feel.

Wishing you the best this holiday season!

Harriet Polansky

December Activities

12/1 – A Resident Dinner will take place on Saturday, December 1st at 3:00 pm in the Community Room. It will be hosted by the good folks from Trumbull Helps, and the menu will include: Pasta and meatballs, salad, rolls, and dessert. Please sign up in the Community Room.
Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, December 4, December 11, and December 18. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 3, 10, 19, and 17 TO PAULETTE BY 3:00 PM.
12/3 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, December 3. Residents can go to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

12/4 – Energy Assistance with Social Outreach worker Jennifer Gillis  will take place in the Community Room from 10:00 am – 3:00 pm on Tuesday, December 4, to meet with residents. YOU MUST CALL JENNIFER AT (203) 452-5133 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.
12/6 – Long Hill Garden Club! On Thursday, December 6 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room, residents will create a Ball Jar Design with red and white carnations; as well as decorate sleds.
ONLY 10 RESIDENTS MAY SIGN UP.

12/7 – Energy Assistance with Social Outreach worker Jennifer Gillis  will take place in the Community Room from 10:00 am – 3:00 pm on Friday, December 7 to meet with residents. YOU MUST CALL JENNIFER AT (203) 452-5133 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.

12/7 – Medicare Open Enrollment ends. Please see Paulette for those that are interested.

12/10 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, December 10. Residents can go to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

12/11 – Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, December 11 at 10:00 am. 

All residents are strongly urged to attend the monthly meetings. Important information is discussed that can affect you.
12/13 - Join the Executive Director, Harriet Polansky, as she provides news and updates about Stern Village at Harriet’s Thursday Tea on , December 13 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served. SPECIAL GUEST: Counselors Robin Bieber and Victor Olsen will host a discussion on dealing with holiday stress, anxiety and depression this time of year following Harriet’s Tuesday Tea. 

12/13 – Energy Assistance with Social Outreach worker Jennifer Gillis  will take place in the Community Room from 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm on Thursday, December 13 to meet with residents. YOU MUST CALL JENNIFER AT (203) 452-5133 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.

12/14 – RC Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church. Residents can come to the Congregate on Friday, December 14 at 1:30 pm.

12/15 - Saturday Bingo! Win big in the Congregate Dining Room on Saturday, December 15 at 

2:00 pm.

12/18 - The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 18 at 

5:00 pm in the Community Room.

12/20 – The Trumbull High School Choir will present another angelic performance for the residents of Stern Village! Residents can gather in the Community Room on Thursday, December 20 at 1:30 pm before the arrival of the choir.
12/27 – Energy Assistance with Social Outreach worker Jennifer Gillis  will take place in the Community Room from 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm on Thursday, December 27 to meet with residents. YOU MUST CALL JENNIFER AT (203) 452-5133 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.

12/28 – Energy Assistance with Social Outreach worker Jennifer Gillis  will take place in the Community Room from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm on Friday, December 28 to meet with residents. YOU MUST CALL JENNIFER AT (203) 452-5133 TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT.

Congregate November Activities
(All musical entertainment is at 2:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room)
    12/3 – Arts & Crafts with Allison
               12/4 – Patsy Shore

12/10 – Arts & Crafts with Allison

    12/11 – Patsy Shore


 12/13 – Lynn Lewis

12/18 – Patsy Shore

              12/27 – Lynn Lewis
Weekly Activities

Monday – Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room;
Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room (2nd Floor)
Wednesday – Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building; Bread Day – 9:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Community Room
Thursday – Knitting Club -10:00 am in the Community Room
Friday - Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room the 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building

Saturday – Movie Night-2:00 pm in the Congregate Dining Room
Helpful Information
Heat Pump Setting for Heat

If you need help resetting your heat pump for heat, please call the office at (203) 261-5740 x 1 or x 3.
The Beauty Salon 

To schedule an appointment at the full-service salon, please call:

Sheila: (203) 913-3798

Betty: (203) 234-2354

Movie Night at the Congregate
There is no host for movie night in the Community Room at this time. Village residents are always welcome to go to the Congregate or just pick a movie and watch it on our DVD in the Community Room.

About Paulette Mack, Resident Services Coordinator

Paulette does a wonderful job for our residents by providing assistance to those who need it.

She can help with:
· DSS paperwork (SNAP and Husky Health benefits)
· Medicare/Medicaid information and paperwork
· SWCAA
· Home Health Care/Housecleaning Services
· Title XIX
· Senior Center
· Trumbull Social Services
· Transportation

· Mental Health Services

· Information and Referrals
Paulette is very knowledgeable and extremely personable, but she is not a licensed therapist! Residents must call her to schedule an appointment if they need assistance. Many times she is on the phone with a client, or has someone in her office. Please respect their privacy. Paulette can be reached at (203) 261-5740 X 4, Monday through Friday.

Maintenance Issues
All maintenance issues must be reported to the THA Office (or Congregate Office after hours & weekends). Maintenance Staff will not handle any issues without a work order.

Maintenance Staff are available Monday – Friday: 7:30 am – 4:00 pm. If there is a maintenance emergency, call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 x 2. Please do not give the same work order multiple times!
Wellness Nurse Tori December Schedule

Congregate: 11/30 and 12/14 from 1:30 pm – 2:30 pm

Community Room: 12/5 and 12/19 from 9:00 am – 10:00 am

THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergents and tissues. It is open daily from 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call (203) 452-5135.
Trumbull Senior Center
The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and 2018 membership applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199. 
Lunch at the Trumbull Senior Center

Join your friends and neighbors for lunch at Priscilla Place, Monday – Friday, at 11:45 am. (Suggested donation is $3.25) Reservations should be made 2 days in advance by calling (203) 378-3086 between 10:00 am – 12:00 pm. Do you need a ride? Call (203) 452-5137 before 10:00 am. Bon Appétit!
Transportation for Groceries or Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at (203) 452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. The bus transportation can be used by ALL Stern Village residents.
Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides, visiting nurses AND visitors must park at the Congregate building or the parking area nearest the Congregate building. There is NO Parking in No Parking Zones! Vehicles will be towed at owners’ expense, and the police will fine.
Cars & Noise

Residents are not allowed to fix their cars or other resident’s cars by the maintenance shed after 

4 pm. Any loud noises such as blaring music and/or gunning engines is not acceptable and the Police will be called if the noise continues.

Congregate Lunch

Stern Village residents can eat lunch at the Congregate for $11.00 per meal. Residents who are interested can call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 X 2. Please call at least a day in advance, and hand the money to the Congregate Manager Daisy Torres, or the THA Staff.

THA Telephone Directory
The Trumbull Housing Authority’s main telephone number is (203) 261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding 
                         Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions 
                         regarding Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate main telephone number is (203) 459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions
                         regarding the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Freddy and staff of Creative Culinary
Mary Sherlach Counseling Center – (203) 452-5193
Robin Bieber - rbieber@trumbull-ct.gov
Victor Olsen – volsen@trumbul-ct.gov
CONTACTS FOR RESIDENTS
If you have a question or concern, please contact:
Executive Director -THA

Harriet Polansky
203-261-5740 x 3-Office
203-581-3613-Cell

harriet@sternvillage.com
THA Resident Commissioner – Maureen Bova
To contact Maureen, please call the office at 203-261-5740 and leave a message.
Connecticut Housing & Finance Authority

Thomas B. Bourque, CPM
Asset Manager III
999 West St.

Rocky Hill, CT 06067

860-571-4272-Office
860-257-4279-Fax

thomas.bourque@chfa.org
Thank you to the Girl Scouts

It would mean so much to the girls and troop leaders of the Girl Scouts Troop that baked and gave cupcakes for the residents. They are the Daniels Farm School Girl Scout’s Troop # 36462.
Please send thank you letters to:

Address: Attention to: Daiana Baptista, 325 Whitney Avenue, Trumbull, CT 06611

Leaders: LeAnn Creutzman, Noelle McWalters, Karen Morais, Julianne Skoczylas, Daiana Baptista

Scouts: Alexandra, Devin, Emma, Grace, Greta, Kaitlyn, Keira, Lian, Lila, Maddie, Riley, Stella, Arna, Caitlyn, Chloe, Duru, Julianna, and Lena.
With Many Thanks

Our sincere thanks and appreciation to the following individuals and organizations:
To the Long Hill Garden Club ladies for their continued activities;

To Mary Isaacs and Jane Deyoe for giving residents rides to the polls;
To Mark Esposito for helping our THA Staff to distribute notices and helping our maintenance crew;
To Neil Gerhardt for securing a donation of turkeys and fixings for this year's turkey raffle;
A huge thanks you to Mary Isaacs and her family for providing and hosting a 
Resident Thanksgiving Dinner;
To Sue Jacozzi for taking her time to do the 5 week Smoking Cessation program;

To the Daniels Farm School Girl Scout’s Troop # 36462 for baking cupcakes for the residents;
To The League of Women Voters for all their help in moderating the 

Stern Village Resident Association and Tenant Commissioner Elections;
To those that know the true spirit of the holidays, we thank you!
Porches

It is that time of year! Please clear your front porches of tables, chairs, nick-knacks, door mats, etc.
Rock Salt

Residents are not to take the rock salt from the buckets that are located in and around the village. The maintenance men will come to everyone’s stoop to distribute the rock salt as needed.

Winter Safety

Remember to keep normally exposed areas of the body covered when the temperature gets freezing. Wear hats, gloves, scarves, and sunglasses when going outside. Degrees of Frostbite:

-First degree: ice crystals forming on your skin

-Second degree: Skin begins to feel warm, even though it is not yet defrosted.

-Third degree: Skin turns red, pale or white.

-Fourth degree: Pain lasts for more than a few hours and skin may develop dark blue or black. See a 
 doctor immediately if these symptoms arise. Please see the attached flyer for more information.
Shoveling

Shoveling snow can be a true heart danger. People who are normally sedentary are at a higher risk of a heart attack than those that exercise regularly. Please read the attached flyer on ways to protect yourself while shoveling snow.
Laundry Machines

1. The Laundry Machines CANNOT take coins! Please make sure that your aides know this! The Laundry Machines will ONLY operate with a Laundry Card. If you need a card, please come to the THA Office, and one will be issued to you. If you are unable to come yourself, please make sure your aide has a signed letter from you giving them permission to get the card. If you lose your card, there will be a $5.00 replacement fee.

2. Everyone must make sure that their clothes and linens are DEBRIS-FREE before washing and drying. Check all pockets and shake off dirt or crumbs from the clothing before putting them into the machines.

The Laundry Machines are new, clean, and simple to use. If you need assistance with them, just ask! You can call or come to the office anytime during business hours.

All the laundry rooms, as well as the one in the Community Room, are closed at 3:30 pm on the weekend as well as during the week. Residents must have their laundry washed, dried, and out of the machines before 3:30 pm.

Residents must make sure that they are placing the detergent and detergent pods in the correct slot! Many residents and/or aides are putting detergent and pods in the fabric softener slot. Everyone that uses the machines must be aware and read the directions and labels. Call the THA if you need assistance at (203) 261-5740.
What NOT to FLUSH down the toilet
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These Big Y plastic bags, wipes, and paper towels caused a major clog in Stern Village last week, affecting several residents and costing the THA hundreds of dollars. This is unacceptable! 
The only things that get flushed down the toilet are urine, excrement and toilet paper. 

Please read the letter attached to this newsletter.[image: image2.png]
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